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Fiscal Impact Summary 

This bill provides for the licensure of hair designers under the regulation of the Board of 
Cosmetology, the regulatory body for cosmetologists and beauty salons under the Department of 
Labor, Licensing and Regulation (LLR).  
 
The expenditure impact of this bill on LLR is pending, contingent upon a response from the 
agency. 
 
The revenue impact of this bill on the Other Funds of LLR and the General Fund is pending, 
contingent upon a response from LLR.  

Explanation of Fiscal Impact 

Introduced on March 17, 2021 
State Expenditure 
This bill provides for the licensure of hair designers under the regulation of the Board of 
Cosmetology (board), LLR’s regulatory body for cosmetologists and beauty salons. This bill also 
allows the board to grant reciprocity in South Carolina to a hair designer properly licensed in 
another state.  
 
The expenditure impact of this bill on LLR is pending, contingent upon a response from the 
agency.  
 
 
State Revenue 
Revenue will be generated from hair designer licensing fees established by LLR. LLR is 
required, pursuant to Section 40-1-50(D), to adjust fees biennially to ensure that fee revenue is 
sufficient, but not excessive, to cover expenses of each respective board.  
 
In addition, the licensure board for hair designers falls under the Division of Professional and 
Occupational Licensing. Pursuant to Proviso 81.3 of the FY 2019-20 Appropriations Act, LLR is 
required to remit annually to the General Fund an amount equal to 10 percent of expenditures.  
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The revenue impact of this bill on the Other Funds of LLR and the General Fund is pending, 
contingent upon a response from LLR. 
 
Local Expenditure 
N/A 
 
Local Revenue 
N/A 
  


